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Dear Mr Jones


Amateur TV repeater licences in the 420-430 MHz Band





I refer to my letter dated 3 March 2003, wherein I advised amateur TV repeater licensees that large scale trials of the NSW Government mobile data network for essential and emergency services, will commence on 5 May 2003 in the above band.





Accordingly as you are currently licensed to operate an amateur repeater in the 428 MHz band, you are required to cease operation in the band by that date.





Your repeater will need to be either switched off, significantly retuned to a new channel or switched to another appropriate licensed channel, to avoid interference between it and the NSW Government mobile data network.





Failure to meet the 5 May 2003 deadline may result in compliance action.





If you decide to retune your equipment I advise you to consult with the WIA who can assist you with migration issues including advising on appropriate bands for future operation.





To be authorised to operate at a new frequency (i.e as yet unlicensed channel) you are required to complete ACA forms RF57 and RF77 for a licence variation by way of change of frequency to your existing licence.





These forms can be downloaded from:


http://www.aca.gov.au/publications/forms/interactive/rf57.pdf


  http://www.aca.gov.au/publications/forms/interactive/rf57.pdf


The fee for a variation to an amateur repeater licence is $20.90.





If you have any queries regarding the above please don't hesitate to call me on 02 9245 4032 or email James.Dang@aca.gov.au





Yours sincerely


James Dang


Manager Customer Access Team


NSW Regional Office


2 April 2003


Australian Communications Authority





